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Weekly News

Each Friday our Weekly News is emailed to everyone 
on our Constant Contact list. If you would like to be 
added to the list you may do so on our website.

September 8, 2019

A sign-up sheet for nametags is located in the back 
of the church. Please print clearly!

Sunday, September 8 
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 9:00 a.m.	 Spiritual Formation Planning–Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School
	   3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – Kitchen 
Monday, September 9
	  8:00 a.m.	 Chef John – kitchen
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Centering Prayer – church
	 1:00 p.m.	 Piano Lessons – Kirk Hall
	 4:00 p.m.	 ECW in the Lounge
	 4:30 p.m.	 Therapeutic Flow Yoga
Tuesday, September 10
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga – Patio Room
	 11:15 a.m.	 Chair Yoga – Patio Room
	  Noon	 Rotary Meeting – Kirk Hall
	 12:45 p.m.	 Eucharistic Visitors–Church
	 2:00 p.m.	 Herbrew 401–Classroom D
	 6:00 p.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 6:00 p.m. 	 Building & Grounds–Classroom B
Wednesday, September 11
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 8:30 a.m.	 Pack-A-Sack – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Yoga Class – Patio Room
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – church
	 11:00 a.m.	 Fellowship – Kirk Hall
	 6:30 p.m.	 Women’s AA – Patio Room & Nursery
	 6:30 p.m. 	 Spiritual Formation Planning–C RC
Thursday, September 12
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room	
	 10:00 a.m.	 Gentle Yoga – Kirk Hall
	 10:00 a.m.	 Staff Meeting – Rector’s Study
	 12:15 p.m.	 CardiYoga Class – Kirk Hall
	 12:30 p.m.	 Surveying the Meadow–Patio Room
Friday, September 13
	 7:45 a.m.	 First Things First – Patio Room
	 9:45 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 11:00 a.m.	 Al-Anon – Patio Room
	 7:00 p.m.	 HOW Group – Kirk Hall
Saturday, September 14
	 8:30 a.m.	 Flower Ministry 	
	 9:00 a.m.	 Altar Guild – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Quilter’s – Classroom A & B
	 11:00 a.m.	 Yoga with Sabina – Patio Room
	 5:00 p.m.	 Celtic Kirk Service – Church
	 7:00 p.m.	 Drum Circle – Patio Room
Sunday, September 15
	 Constitution Sunday
	 8:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 8:30 a.m.	 Bodacious Breakfast 
	 10:00 a.m.	 Communion Service – Church
	 10:00 a.m.	 Sunday School
	 11:45 a.m.	 Deep Waters Adult Class–Lounge
	 3:00 p.m.	 Chef John – Kitchen

Facility Use Request Form 
ALL Parish teams and groups, PLEASE complete a form for 

meetings during the upcoming year. The forms are on the website 
and in the office. Please give to Dawn Gordon in the office ASAP! 
This is THE BEST WAY to ensure your meeting shows up on 
the church calendar!

Walking the Mourner’s Path …
… is different from other grief programs.  
It was founded out of the need to answer the 
question -
​“Where is God in my pain?”

Our next workshop begins…
	  Tuesday, Sept. 17th, at 6 PM in the Lounge 

If you are interested or have questions, please contact Deacon 
Cindy (727-743-1861) or John Russotto.

 “Transforming Grief into Joyful Living”

Surveying the Meadow Book Study
“Teach us to pray, Lord.”  Many of us want to enrich 
our prayer life. If this is YOU why not join us for our 
next book study, “With Open Hands” by Henri Nouwen. 
We will begin the four week study on September 12th 
and finish on October 3rd. The study will be in the Patio 
Room from 1:00–3:00 in the afternoon. John Russotto 
and Michelle Schombs will be supplying the books 
and the books will be available for pick-up on Sunday, 
September 8th. Please sign up with either John or 
Michelle between services on Sunday. 

A water dispenser is now located in the south narthex.

Please continue to pray for all those impacted by Hurricane Dorian, 
for those that respond to emergencies, those that have begun the 
initial work of relief and recovery, and for church communities as 
they reach out to their most vulnerable members and neighbors. 
Contributions to the Hurricane Relief Fund will help Episcopal 
Relief & Development support Church and other local partners as 
they provide critical emergency assistance to those most in need. 
Donations needed, please click on the link below. 

https://support.episcopalrelief.org/hurricane-relief

Next Sunday: Bagzilla!
Bring in non-perishable food items. Everything 
will be blessed and delivered to …

Dunedin Cares, Inc.



Celebrations
Birthday:
	 Sept. 10	 Ted Dorner
	 Sept. 12	 Frank Kneen
	 Sept. 13	 Mary Anne Dorner
	 Sept. 14	 Tim Monasmith
	 Sept. 15	 Evelyn Slama
		  Bob Moncrief
	 Sept. 17	 Barbara Fleming
	 Sept. 19	 Butch Niford
	 Sept. 23	 Cindy Roehl
	 Sept. 26	 Dave Brushwood
Anniversary:
	 Sept. 1	 Bill and Diana Raymond
	 Sept. 3	 Laurie Toohey
	 Sept. 5	 John and Sheila Scott
	 Sept. 12	 Dick and Betty Fraley

Serving Us NEXT  SUNDAY, September 15, 2019
		  8:00 AM	 10:00 AM
Chalicist	 Ron Ellis	 Dan Smith
			   Debra Mackay
Acolyte	 	 Joe Nixon	
Lectors	 Barbara Groff	 Alan Mackay
			   Evelyn Slama
Prayers	 Ron Ellis	 Mary Ratliff
Prayer Team Wendy Anderson	 Cheryl Sharpe		
	                 Brett Dickie	 Laurel Banta
Greeters	 Jay Harvey	 Steve Maisel
			   Caroline Maisel
Ushers	 John Schmidt	 Terry Eldridge
			   Indra Eldridge
Welcome Table: Hank & Marilyn Nalewajek
Building & Grounds: Bob Roehl
Coffee Hosts: Bodacious Breakfast

THANK YOU to everyone for the 
magnificent Gala to celebrate my 

retirement! The meal and dessert were delicious and 
so many of you stayed to visit and wish me well... 
The entire day was a special memory for me and 
Dan! I’m so grateful to have had the 
opportunity to share in the ministry at The Church of 
the Good Shepherd. Blessings to you all, Jan Cote

Prayers are requested for: 
Alex B.
The Rev. Ann
Anne & Peter S.
Annette
Annie 
Art M.
Ava & Terrance
Becky D.
Betty F.
Betty J.
Bill G.
Bill T. 
Blair B.
Bob
Bob M. 
Brian D.
CB & Jenny
Cecile
Charles H.
Charolette M.
Christopher J.
Coach Kennedy 

Connie M. 
Darcy T.
Dave P.
David
David H.
David & Robyn
Deb B.
Debbie A.
Dell
Diane G.
Donna D.
Donna P.
Ed & Eileen J.
Eddie & Pat
Elaine W.
Emery
Erik Y.
Evelyn
Fernando U.
Gail & Jeff
Garzon family
Heather S.

Henny
Jacob M. 
James
Jane M. & family
Jason C.
Jeff E.
Jeremy H. 
Jim R. 
Joan W.
Joe
Joe L.
John & Libby A.
Jorgia
Judith A. 
The Rev. Kathy W.
Kelly Ray M.
The Kuratnick Family
Linda D.
Linda & Duane B. 
Lou F.
Luke M. 
Mae-Steph

Margaret & Ed
Marilyn
Mary W.
Mei Hsiang & family
Michael M.
Mike C.
Pam
Pat & Eddie L.
Patrick 
Paul W.
Peggy T.
Peter & Donna B. 
Priscilla B.
Rae W.
Ray
Rick & Linda D.
Rich D.
Robbie & Mary
Robbin
Ross & Donna
The Rouse Family
Russ S.

Ruth S.
Sharon T.
Shelby M. 
Sheldon
Sue H. 
Susie Q.
Theresa
Toni V.
Tracey O.
Vinita A.
The Yerich Family
• The five dead & 21 
wounded in Odessa.
•Palestinians in Gaza
•The ten children and 
teen wounded in Mobile 
•The people affected by 
Hurricane Dorian. 
•Christians in China

Names will remain on this list for one month. If you would like the prayers to continue, please re-list the name in 
the white Prayers of the People book. The book is at the entrance of the nave, on the left side as you enter.

Both our printed and online member directories need your 
photo! During September’s Bodacious Breakfast on Sunday, 
Sept 15th, a team will be ready to take your individual 
pictures in Kirk Hall. Step forward with your best smile and 
help our church family connect your face with your name.  
Is your picture already in our church directory? (Stained 
glass window images do not count!) If so, how old is that 
picture? Did you even know that we have a directory?
Login or register for access to Realm, our online directory 
(and so much more) to view and update your directory 
listing, including your photo, anytime.

www.cogsdunedin.com/join-realm
From your mobile device, download the Realm 
app “Connect - Our Church Community” by ACS 
Technologies.
www.acstechnologies.com/products/realm  

The COGS quilter/ crafter group has restarted its weekly 
meeting on Saturdays at 10am in Classroom A.  They are 
busy preparing and organizing for the fall craft show.  New 
crafters, sewers etc. are VERY welcome.  Anyone interested 
in sewing, quilting or other crafts projects is welcome to 
join and bring their ideas, projects, talent and 
general enthusiasm.
We meet every Saturday morning so come 
join us.

Next Sunday: Bodaciuos 
Breakfast!

Welcome Dawn Gordon
Today,  After Both Services!  Please come give 
a big Good Shepherd Welcome to our new Parish 
Administrator. A special Coffee hour in her honor is 

being hosted by the Vestry.

Did you know?
Your contributions to the Discretionary Fund are used to 

assist our friends and neighbors with utility and phone bills 
paid directly to the service providers. This year, through 

August, you assisted those in need with a total of $18,356.


